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SATURDAY - Saint Augustine of Canterbury 
  4:30 p.m. Living and deceased members of William H. 
  and Josephine Smith Family (John and Sara  
  Sneeringer) 
SUNDAY - Seventh Sunday of Easter 
  8:00 a.m. People of the Parish 
10:15 a.m. Living and deceased J.T. and Alphonzine  
  Hockensmith Family (Tom Hockensmith) 
MONDAY - Memorial Day 
  9:00 a.m. Donald Vallotton (Anne Vallotton)  
TUESDAY 
  7:30 a.m. William Martin (Patrick Sullivan) 
WEDNESDAY - The Visitation of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
  7:30 a.m. Michael Stewart (Lee and Theresa Stewart) 
THURSDAY - Saint Justin 
    NO MASS 
FIRST FRIDAY - Saints Marcellinus and Peter 
  9:00 a.m. Edward L. Shrader, Sr. (Dottie Deatrick and  
  family) 
FIRST SATURDAY - Saint Charles Lwanga and Companions 
  8:00 a.m. Angelica Headly (Larry and Nancy Aumen) 
  4:30 p.m. Mary Pennings (Ann.) 
NEXT SUNDAY - Pentecost Sunday  
  8:00 a.m. People of the Parish  
10:15 a.m. Robert Bittell (Ann.) (Marilyn Bittell) 
 

The The The The WeekWeekWeekWeek    AheadAheadAheadAhead    
 
Sunday - Loose Change Collection - Love of Neighbor 
Rosary Recitation - Before the 8:00 a.m. and 11:00 a.m. Masses. 
All are encouraged to participate. 
Choir Rehearsal - After the 8:00 a.m. Mass  
 
Monday - Happy Memorial Day! - Parish Office - Closed 
 
Tuesday - Parish Office - Closed 
 
Wednesday -  Parish Office - Closed 
 
Thursday - Parish Office - Closed 
 
Friday - Parish Office - Closed 
 
Next Sunday - Second Collection - Pentecost Collection 
Choir Rehearsal - After the 8:00 a.m. Mass 
 
The Adams Deanery Adoration Chapel is in need of adorers for 
the following hours: Monday at 6 p.m., Tuesday at 1 p.m., 
Wednesday at 12 a.m., Thursday at 8 a.m., Friday at 3 p.m., 7 
p.m. and 8 p.m. and Saturday at 6 p.m. and 7 p.m. Hours that 
are in bold are in desperate need of coverage. “Can you spend 
just one hour with our Lord?” Contact Gloria Murren at 637-
8635 or 479-1071.  
 
Newly Baptized - Please welcome into our Christian community 
Carson Paul (infant son of Kendall and Laura (Redding) Fritz). 
Carson was baptized on Sunday, May 21, 2017. 

 

Gift Certificate Program – We had a total of $2,050.00 in sales 
this week giving us a profit of $80.11. Help is always needed. 
Please call Dawn Smith at 259-0993 if interested. 
 
The Immaculate Conception Thrift Shop is accepting 
donations during shop hours. We can always use volunteers. 
Questions call the Thrift Shop at 717-624-1272 or Pat Slonaker at 
717-624-3245. Thank you for the recent $1,000 donation! 
 
Attention Lectors: New lector schedules are available in the 
back of the church. 
 
Reminder: Next weekend, Pentecost Sunday, June 3 & 4, 
remember to wear red to Mass. 
 
Cemetery News: This past week flags were placed on the graves 
of veterans and military in our parish cemetery. Jim and Kay 
Smith, Donna Sneeringer and Nancy Stimer did the honors again 
this year. The flags were provided by Adams County Veterans 
Affairs Division.  If any member of your family or friends were 
missed, please call the rectory so they can be placed on our list 
and will receive a flag. 
 
“Those who love Me will keep my word.” Is your love for the 
Lord leading you to grow in holiness as a priest, deacon or in the 
consecrated life? Call Father Brian Wayne at (717) 657-4804 or 
write: frbwayne@hbgdiocese.org. 
 
A special thanks to Codori Memorials for sponsoring an ad in 
our weekly bulletin. 
 

Sacrificial Giving 
 
Sunday Collection Budget...………………………$400,000.00 
Weekly Total Needed………………………………. $7,692.00 
 

5/21/17 
 
Adult Weekly Collection ............................................. $7,060.35 
Children’s Weekly Collection .......................................... $33.75 
Weekly Collection Total .............................................. $7,094.10 
Weekly Surplus/Deficit ................................................. $597.90 
Y-to-D Surplus/Deficit ............................................. $18,380.69 

The Parish Office will be closed on the 
following dates: 

 

Monday, May 29 
Tuesday, May 30 

Wednesday, May 31 
Thursday, June 1 

Friday, June 2 
Monday, June 12 
Tuesday, June 13 

Wednesday, June 14 
Thursday, June 15 

Friday, June 16 
Monday, June 19 



 
SEVENTH SUNDAY OF EASTER 

Congratulations to I.C. School 8th Grade Class 
Graduation was held on Tuesday, May 23, 2017 

Shalee Clabaugh 

Abbigail Fields 

Zachary Fields 

Avery Kuntz 

Ryder Lee Reichart 

Zoe Sanchez 

Alayna Schwartz 

Darren Smith 

Harrison Smith 

Michael Wilkes 
 

A Graduation Prayer for all Graduates 
 
Father 
Help us to not look forward in fear 
to the changes in life; 
Rather, may we look to the future with full hope, 
because as changes arise, 
you will lead us safely through all things, 
because we are your very own, 
and when we cannot stand it, 
You will carry us in Your arms. 
 
With you, 
we shall not fear what may happen tomorrow; 
because you are the understanding Father 
who cares for us today, 
and who will care for us tomorrow and every day. 
 
We have faith, O Lord, 
That you will either shield us from suffering, 
or give us unfailing strength to bear it. 
Put us at peace, 
and give us the grace  
to put aside all anxious thoughts and images. 
We pray in the name of Jesus Christ, 
Your Son, and Our Lord. Amen 
Adapted by David Bennett 
 
The Pentecost Collection will be taken up next weekend, June 3 
and 4. This collection helps to provide for the needs of our priests, 
deacons and seminarians. The funds raised helps support 
vocations, priests continuing formation, priests study, permanent 
diaconate continuing formation and supplemental medical 
expenses. Thank you for your generous support and please pray 
for vocations. 
 
“Sometimes Jesus withdraws from us so that we may not attach 
ourselves too much to the joys of sense. When He withdraws, 
however, He sends the Holy Spirit, the Comforter, who sustains, 
helps, and consoles us.” 
-St. Joseph Marello (1844-1895), Bishop, Catechist, Spiritual Director, Feast Day May 30 

 
Quo Vadis Days - Quo Vadis Days will give you the opportunity 
to learn how to discern your vocation and learn more about 
priesthood. This event is for young men ages 15 to 25. It is held 
on the beautiful grounds of Mount Saint Mary’s University and 
Seminary in Emmitsburg, Maryland on Sunday, June 25 through 
Wednesday, June 28. Cost is $50. For a registration form please 
contact The Office of Vocations through email: 
vocations@hbgdiocese.org, phone: 717-657-4804, ext. 282 or by 
downloading the form at: www.hbgdiocese.org/vocations. 

The Tribunal of the Diocese of Harrisburg will be giving a 
presentation on marriage, divorce and annulment according to 
Church teaching on June 6 at 7 p.m. at Our Lady of the Visitation 
Parish in Shippensburg. No prior registration is required. Further 
information is available by calling 717-657-4804, ext. 304. 
 
Join the Dominican Sisters of Hawthorne for a Vocation 
Discernment on Saturday, June 10, 2017 in Philadelphia, PA. 
We invite women (ages 19-45) who are discerning a religious 
vocation to join us in sharing our life of prayer and apostolate. 
Reservations are required. For information or reservations please 
contact: Sister Alma Marie at 845-745-1319 or 
vocationdirector@hawthorne-dominicans.org. 
 
Benefit Dance - On December 24, 2016 Raymie Smith was 
diagnosed with Guillain-Barre Syndrome. This is when your 
body’s immune system attacks your nervous system and can be 
life threatening. Raymie has been hospitalized since December. A 
Benefit Dance will be held for him on Saturday, June 17 at New 
Oxford Social Club Pavilion. Doors open at 5 p.m. Tickets are 
$12.00 (no one under 21 permitted). For tickets or to make a 
donation please contact Margie Lockner at 451-0022. 
 
JOIN US! On August 26 well-known Catholic author Mike 
Aquilina returns to Immaculate Conception of BVM, New 
Oxford. Cost is $20 per person and includes lunch. The day 
begins with Mass at 8:00 a.m. and runs until 3:00 p.m. There will 
be three talks with the opportunity to purchase Mike’s books and 
meet the author. Visit our website for complete details 
at www.icbvmnewoxford.org. Contact Pete Socks to register 
at pete.socks@gmail.com or 717-521-3137. 
 
Men's Retreat: The 39th Annual Men's Retreat, sponsored by 
Corpus Christi Parish, will be held on the campus of Mt. St. 
Mary's University, Emmitsburg, Md. on the weekend of August 
4th (Friday evening until early Sunday afternoon). Included are 2 
nights' lodging and 6 meals, which are incidental to a most 
enjoyable spiritual experience. Monsignor Charles Pope will 
leads us as retreat master this year. Total cost is $150 with a $60 
deposit required at signup. Contact Pete Socks to register at 
pete.socks@gmail.com or 717-521-3137. 
 
Going on Vacation? Visit www.masstimes.org to find a parish in 
your vacation destination. 
 
Fusion (Immaculate Heart of Mary’s youth ministry) is hosting a 
summer program for teens (13+) called Dynamic YOU. The 
program will run 10 Sunday evenings, from June 4 to August 13, 
6 to 8:30 p.m. A typical night includes: food, worship music, an 
icebreaker game, and an episode from the video series YOU: Life, 
Love and the Theology of the Body. The dates and topics are as 
follows: June 4 - Kick off Night: Created for Love 
  June 11 - Naked without Shame 
  June 18 - Love Defined 
  June 25 - Hope and Redemption in Christ 
  July 2 - Truth and Freedom 
  July 9 - Free, Total, Faithful, Fruitful 
  July 16 - Language of the Body 
  July 23 - Marriage 
  July 30 - Priesthood, Consecrated Life, and Celibacy 
  August 6 - Parish Picnic, No Dynamic YOU 
  August 13 - Friendship, Dating and Family 
Flyers are available in the back of church along with a sign up 
sheet. Deadline to register is June 1.  Questions may be directed 
to Paul Oakes at 717-259-0611, ext. 8 or email 
poakes@hbgdiocese.org. 


